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CHARLOTTE COUNTY-PUNTA GORDA

METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

BICYCLE/PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE (BPAC)

November 17, 2022 

 Minutes
Minutes of the meeting held in a hybrid format on November 17, 2022, utilizing Microsoft Teams® for virtual participation and in person at the Charlotte County Transit Facility, 545 Theresa Blvd, Port Charlotte, Florida 

MEMBERS ATTENDING EITHER IN PERSON OR VIRTUALLY

Pauline Klein, (Chair) Bicycle Club
Court Nederveld, (Vice Chair) South County Representative

Robert Logan, Mid-County Representative

Wendy Zurstadt, South County Representative
James Wernicke, West County Representative 
Betty Staugler, Historical/Cultural/Environmental Representative 
Ben Turner, West County Representative 

Absent

David Allen, Mid County Representative

Michael Tomaso, Bicycle Business Representative

ADVISORY AND OTHERS ATTENDING EITHER IN PERSON OR VIRTUALLY 
D’Juan Harris, MPO Director
Laks Gurram, MPO

Betty-Ann Sherer, MPO

Ravi Kamarajugadda, Charlotte County Public Works (Virtual)

April Santos, Charlotte County Public Works (Virtual)

Joshua Hudson, Charlotte County Economic Development (Virtual)

Mike Koenig, Charlotte County Parks & Recreation (Virtual)
Morgan Simpson, The Daily Sun (Virtual)
Tanya Merkle, FDOT Bicycle Pedestrian Coordinator, District One
1. Call to Order & Roll Call
Chair Pauline Klein called the hybrid meeting to order at 2:02 p.m.; a quorum was present.
2. Pledge of Allegiance
All attendees recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  
3. Public Comments on Agenda Items

There were no public comments received.
4. 2023 Election of Officers
D’Juan Harris chaired the meeting and entertained nominations for BPAC Chair

James Wernicke nominated Pauline Klein as BPAC Chair.  Ben Turner seconded the nomination, and Pauline Klein was elected unanimously.

D’Juan Harris asked for nominations for BPAC Vice Chair

Court Nederveld nominated James Wernicke as BPAC Vice Chair. Ben Turner seconded the nomination, and James Wernicke was elected unanimously
Pauline Klein resumed the duties of a chair.
5. Chairs Report

Chair Pauline Klein had no report and deferred her time to any members who had something to report.
James Wernicke commented that Ponce DeLeon Blvd on I-75 in Sarasota County overpass, has inadequate cycling lanes and described a near miss crash in this area.  
Court Nederveld shared the concerns of cyclists riding along US17 southbound @ Shell Creek crossing the bridge. The bridge is overfilled with macadam and cyclists are forced into the driving lanes which is filled with debris.
Wendy Zurstadt noted the newly paved section of US 17 north of Washington Loop- Rumble Strips were placed in the shoulder, cyclists now must ride on the road, she felt this was a hazard for cyclists. Court Nederveld added, once rumble strips are added, it is no longer a viable bike lane.
Court Nederveld then read a statement of concern regarding road design and rumble strips in the bike lanes:

Tanya Merkle , Bicycle Pedestrian Coordinator, indicated that she will follow up the concerns of the members.

6.  Consent Agenda

A. Approval of Minutes: June 16, 2022
Wendy Zurstadt made a motion to approve the minutes of June 16, 2022. Robert Logan seconded the Motion; and the Motion was passed unanimously.
B. MPO Board and Advisory Committee’s Meetings Schedule For Calendar Year 2023
Wendy Zurstadt made a Motion to recommend approval of the 2023 meeting schedule. Betty Staugler seconded the Motion; and the Motion was approved unanimously.

D’Juan Harris welcomed the Committee members to attend a Joint TAC meeting with     Sarasota - Manatee MPO scheduled for January 9, 2023 @ 9:30am at the Sarasota – Manatee MPO offices 8100 15th Street East, Sarasota Florida.
7. Sheriffs’ Office Report - Public Safety
Deputy Miller was not present. BPAC members reviewed the report provided by the Charlotte County Sheriff’s office.

8. FDOT Bicycle/Pedestrian Coordinator Report – (Tanya Merkle)

The SUN Trail application submission cycle is open until December 15, 2022 at 3:00pm.
9. Review and Approval of the Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Roll Forward Amendment FY 22/23 - FY 26/27 (Laks Gurram)
Laks Gurram presented the Transportation Improvement Program roll forward for FY 23-27. The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) provides the MPO with a roll forward report that includes projects in the previous state fiscal year that were not commenced, have uncommitted portions of projects that have started or have funds remaining on completed projects. These projects automatically roll forward in FDOT’s Work Program but need to be accounted for in the MPO’s new TIP. This amendment is required to allow the TIP to be consistent with the Work Program. 
Members enquired status update for the following projects 
Taylor Road project 
Laks Gurram noted this project is in the MPO project Priorities and will remain as number One until it has been funded. A portion has a not been funded yet, so MPO is working with FDOT Staff.
Bike lanes on Harbor View Road widening-

Laks Gurram noted this Segment One from Melbourne St to Date St is in the design phase.

D’Juan Harris added, at this time these plans are in the 60% design phase if there are bike lanes and where they would be located would be shown once those plans are completed.
Tanya Merkle added obtaining Right of Way for the entire segment can be challenging to coordinate, and design can be limited by that. 

A Motion was made by Wendy Zurstadt to recommend the MPO Board approve the amendment to the FY 2023 through 2027 Transportation Improvement Program to add the roll forward projects. James Wernicke seconded the Motion; and the Motion was passed unanimously.

10. Public Participation Plan (PPP) Update (Betty-Ann Sherer)
Betty-Ann Sherer informed the committee members that MPO  Staff recently revised the Public Participation Plan (PPP) to include language that allows for virtual and hybrid (in-person and virtual) public involvement in the MPO’s planning processes.  This revision will effectively provide efficient and practical accessibility for public engagement in all the MPO’s meetings from a remote location.  The PPP was previously revised on July 20, 2020, and addresses all comments received from the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) in September 2022.
The PPP is a federal requirement as set forth in FHWA’s 23 CFR (Code of Federal Regulations) 450.316 and MPO’s are required to revisit provisions listed in the PPP prior to every update of the Long-Range Transportation Plan (LRTP).  This update remains in compliance with all federal regulations and was advertised in the local newspaper, along with the MPO’s website to meet the 45-day public review and comment period.
Members noted the document looks fresh and modern. They also noted the challenge faced when reducing a plan from 80 to 31 pages and still retaining the integrity of the document.

A Motion was made by James Wernicke to recommend the MPO Board adopt the revisions to the MPO Public Participation Plan. Robert Logan seconded the Motion; and the Motion was passed unanimously.
11. Charlotte County SUN Trail Projects Update (April Santos/Laks Gurram)
Laks Gurram gave a PowerPoint presentation, presenting the Shared Use Non-motorized (SUN) Trail Network throughout the state of Florida as well as the current, proposed, and deleted SUN Trails projects within Charlotte County.
April Santos added that the County is submitting apploications for SUN Trail funding considerations :

Segment One on SR 776 from US 41 to Gillot Blvd, approximately 6.5   miles requesting for  $468,000 dollars towards design and 
Segment Two is on SR 776 from Gillot Blvd to Myakka State Forest, it is 4.5 miles, requesting for $189,000 towards design.
The Florida Department of Transportation opened the solicitation for SUN Trail projects on September 29, 2022.  The call for project applications will remain open through December 15, 2022.

12. Carbon Reduction Strategy Preliminary Priority List (D’Juan Harris)
D’Juan Harris described how the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA) requires the Florida Department of Transportation to develop a Carbon Reduction Strategy. This strategy will support the IIJA's Carbon Reduction Program, which provides $320.4 million to Florida over the next five years.

The Federal goals of the Carbon Reduction Program are to reduce transportation emissions (specifically carbon dioxide) from on-road highway sources by:


· Reducing single-occupancy vehicle trips

· Facilitating the use of vehicles or modes of travel that result in lower emissions

· Facilitating approaches to construction that result in lower emissions.

FDOT is currently developing the statewide Carbon Reduction Strategy in close coordination with the state's 27 Metropolitan Planning Organizations.  MPO staff developed a preliminary listing of Carbon Reduction priorities for consideration of inclusion in FDOT’s Five-Year Work Program. 

Members discussed possible tactics to reduce carbon such as electric vehicles, possibly recommend changes to the Building Code to incorporate requirement of developers providing electric charging infrastructure during construction, expanding the rail system, incorporate electric vehicles in the State and County Vehicle replacement programs.
It was noted the school district researched electric buses, currently the vehicle and infrastructure costs are high and the return on investment exceeds the life of the vehicle.

The State has launched a Pilot program for larger school districts in the state and the first bus should be delivered spring of 2023. Hydrogen cells are another area being explored, they seem to be more efficient than electric alone, but this program is still in its infancy. 
13. 2023 FDOT Safety Performance Measures Discussion (D’Juan Harris)
D’Juan Harris stated that MPOs are required annually to adopt Safety Performance Measure Targets for tracking progress towards the Statewide/MPO targets for each of the transportation performance measures and meet Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) requirements. 

FHWA has established five national Safety Measures which all State Departments of Transportation and MPOs must address.  Unlike other performance measures applicable only to the National Highway System (NHS), the Safety Performance Measures apply to all public roads. The Safety Performance Measures are:

1. Number of Fatalities

2. Number of Serious Injuries

3. Fatality Rate per 100 million Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT)

4. Serious Injuries per 100 million Vehicle Miles Traveled (VMT)

5. Total Number of Non-Motorized Fatalities and Serious Injuries

The MPO Board last adopted the FDOT’s “Vision Zero” targets (goal of no fatalities or injuries) for all five of the Safety Performance Measures at the February 18, 2022 MPO Special Board Meeting.  The MPO has until February 27, 2023 to accept the FDOT targets for 2023 or develop its own targets.  MPO Staff recommends the MPO Board support and adopt FDOT’s 2023 targets. 
A Motion was made by Betty Staugler to recommend the MPO Board adopt the FDOT 2023 Safety Performance Measure Targets. James Wernicke seconded the Motion; and the Motion was passed unanimously.

14. Summary of Crash Data in Charlotte County (D’Juan Harris)
D’Juan Harris gave a brief powerpoint presentation showing statewide and local serious and fatal injury trends. Consistent with the Florida Department of Transportation’s (FDOT) and Federal Highway Administration’s (FHWA) Vision Zero Initiative, Charlotte County MPO concurs with the notion that one serious injury or fatality on public roads is one too many.  The past six years, the MPO has adopted FHWA’S and FDOT’S Safety Performance Measures target of zero serious injuries and fatalities.  The Charlotte County-Punta Gorda MPO Board recently solidified this commitment by unanimous passage of a Vision Zero Resolution, identifying the year 2045 as the timeframe to achieve zero serious injuries and fatalities on county roads.

Members noted concerns with the high rate of injuries and fatalities for aging drivers and lane departures.  They also discussed advances in lane departure technology, autonomous vehicles, luminousity of lane markers, rumble strips in road shoulders. 

Director Harris stressed, one fatality is one too many.

15. Charlotte County Report 

Ravi Kamarajugadda shared the October 2022 Public Works Report Hurricane Ian Edition  and discussed who maintains signs, traffic signals, timing, street lights and the County efforts on recovery from the hurricane. He noted the County follows the FHWA safety guidelines. It was also noted if there were color evacuation zone markers on stop signs, they will be replaced. Reflectivity of signs is also monitored every six months. 
16. City of Punta Gorda Report

None

17. Public Comments 

None

18. Staff Comments 

Betty-Ann Sherer Reviewed the Committee openings and encouraged members to share this information. She also reminded members the next BPAC meeting will be February 23, 2023 and will be held at the Charlotte County Administration Center on Murdock Circle room B106

MPO Director Harris, thanked Court Nederveld for his valuable service on the BPAC committee; he will be missed. 
19. Member Comments

Court Nederveld noted concerns roadway maintenance and the need to clean the lanes along the El Jobean and Peace River bridges.
Court suggested a Bike Box would be a great addition at the intersection of Aqui Esta and US 41 and Cooper in Punta Gorda.

Tony Conte thanked Andy Amendola of FDOT for his hard work in assuring the school zone flashing lights were up and running so soon after Hurricane Ian.
20. Adjournment   
There being no further business, by Motion of Wendy Zurstadt; seconded by James Wernicke, the meeting was adjourned at 4:13 p.m.  The next regularly scheduled BPAC meeting will be held on Thursday February 23, 2023 at the Charlotte County Administration Center 18500 Murdock Circle Port Charlotte Florida- Room B106 beginning at 2:00 p.m.
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